Subject: PRO 03-21 - CONSUMER COMPLAINTS AND INQUIRIES

My name is Courtney Reynaud and | am a third generation owner, operator of Creditors Bureau
USA, a retail & commercial collection agency in Fresno, California. | am writing to submit the
comments below regarding the DFPI’s Notice of Modification to Proposed Rulemaking under
the CCFPL: Consumer Complaints and Inquiries (PRO 03-21).

Creditors Bureau USA is a small business with 26 employees. We help recover outstanding
payments for products and services provided by other California businesses, hospitals, and
community lenders. We are an extension of our community’s businesses. We work with large
and small businesses across the state, as well as consumers, to obtain payment for the goods
and services already received by consumers. Our services allow lenders to extend credit to
consumers of all means, as they are assured that they will be able to collect on that debt.

While | support the DFPI’s underlying goal of protecting consumers, | have significant concerns
about the burdens the proposal will have on consumers, my company, and the clients we serve.

| respectfully request the DFPI consider my comments below and work toward uniformity with
federal law. Establishing duplicative and conflicting federal and state, processes, timelines,
disclosures, and documentation requirements will only confuse the consumer and create an
impossible compliance situation for California companies.

If the DFPI seeks clarity and consistency with the consumers and the companies it regulates, it
should consider a consumer complaint portal similar to the CFPB’s portal. Creating this type of
complaint portal would create consistency for all consumers. A complaint portal should focus
on receiving actual consumer “complaints” as defined by the CFPB and not “inquiries” which
would inadvertently catch thousands of trivial interactions.

The proposed requirements in PRO 03-21 will significantly increase operating costs for any
small business to implement, including my own small business. Due to the overly broad
definition of “complaint” and “inquiry” used by the DFPI, creating a system to log, track,
respond to, and report all complaints and inquiries will be very costly. My company would need
to re-assign at least one full-time staff member or more just to develop and manage the
implementation and ongoing management of the processes and procedures required by the
proposal. A large portion of this individual’s time would be spent handling negative comments
and simple inquiries rather than actual complaints.

Section 1071(a) of the proposal defines a “complaint” to include an oral or written expression
of dissatisfaction from a complainant regarding a specific issue or problem with a financial
product or service (except for the listed exclusions). This overly broad definition will impose








